February Newsletter

Board News and Notes

The Board wants to remind members that dues will be considered late after March 1, 2020. Many have already submitted their payment for 2020 but about 30% of dues payments are still outstanding. This is simply a friendly reminder. A box for dues payments will be placed on the porch of 645 Shelokum Drive for those that find it more convenient than mailing your payment.

A small amount of tree trimming and general maintenance, at the top of the hill, in the Commons was completed in late January.

The speed monitoring system is now fully built, deployed, and operational. The system is currently placed on Eastview. The Board purchased a unit that is portable with the idea that it could be moved around the community to slow cars wherever needed. The Board wants to monitor its effectiveness to best understand future placement of the unit. More than likely the unit will be moved to Tillicum in the near future.

The construction and placement of the unit was a multi-day job that was completed by volunteers from the community. Thanks for this work goes to Don Kaminski, Larry Tingwall, and Wayne Trucke.

The Board contracted with DeSantis Landscapes for the general maintenance of the Commons on a yearly basis beginning March 1, 2020. DeSantis has been the landscape maintenance service for the last few years and most everyone seems pleased with their effort.

As indicated in the last newsletter, the AHHA Board does not see the need for monthly meetings if there are not enough agenda items. For this reason, the AHHA Board will not meet again until March.

Please note that there are links at the end of the newsletter to the minutes for the January meeting, the financial reports for January, and the end of the year (2019) financial report.
